
I oppose HB 3063. 
 
As a child I was injured with the MMR vaccine - I developed rheumatoid arthritis which is one of the possible 
adverse reactions as stated in the vaccine insert. It was my rheumatologist that first educated my family on 
vaccine reactions - our family doctor had not done so. At that time there was a measles outbreak at my 
school and so my rheumatologist recommended and provided me with a medical exemption from the MMR 
booster. Unfortunately, I was already crippled.  
 
I am now a college educated, divorced single parent with full custody - working full time outside the home. 
My child is extremely healthy. But I would have to quit my job and go on government support in order to 
protect my child from the risks of vaccine injury. Please do not force medical mandates with economic 
pressure. That is the antithesis of freedom and personal choice for our bodies.  
 
If I wasn’t snowed in, I would be up in Salem right now in protest of this exclusionary, unconstitutional and ill-
considered bill. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Taj Morgan 
B.S. University of Oregon 
Eugene, Oregon 
 


